

## **Councillor Request for Information**

<b>9 Included on Agenda</b> (Submitted to Municipal Clerk's Office by Noon Thursday)	/ Added Item (Submitted to Municipal Clerk's Office by Noon Monday)
Date of Council Meeting: October 30th, 2007	
Subject: Fairview overpass design changes - merge lanes	
Request:	
Many residents are contacting me since the Fairview overpass interchange improvements were completed, regarding traffic and safety issues. In particular, concerns pertain to the sudden merging of lanes of vehicular traffic going outbound from Windsor Street, Kempt Road, Lady Hammond and Barrington Street outbound.	
Residents are also concerned with lack of, or poor directional signage, and lane markings.	
I am requesting a staff report to review the merge lane design improvements and how concerns can be addressed.	
I'd also like to know the number of collisions on the Fairview Overpass area since these "improvements" were completed.	
Reason:	
The number of residents contacting me with concerns has prompted this request.	
I would like this response as:	
<ul> <li>□ Email to Mayor, Council and Municipal Clerk's Office</li> <li>□ Memo to Mayor, Council and Municipal Clerk's Office</li> <li>/Information Report to □ Community Council / Regional Council</li> <li>□ Recommendation Report to □ Community Council □ Regional Council</li> </ul>	
Councillor Debbie Hum District 16	